
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 22, 2013 
 
Present:    Margo Connors, John J. Strasser             
 
Guests:     None 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
Jennifer updated the board on several road issues.  Jane Vincent called with concerns on 
the condition of Lafayette Road.  Road Agent Glover wanted the board to know that Mr. 
Smith on Crane Hill Road had his driveway washed out and wanted the Town to repair 
the damage.  The washout occurred during the recent heavy rains when a culvert was 
blocked above their property.  Mr. Strasser noted that the precedent is that the Town does 
not repair private vehicles or private driveways.  Ms. Connors would like Mr. Glover to 
see if there is a way to avoid this problem in the future and to share with the road 
committee for their review as well. 
 
The board authorized Chief Allan Clark to sign the Bill of Sale for the Town on the 1984 
GMC Fire Truck that is being sold to Presby Construction for $8,000. 
 
The board would like Chief Wentworth to mark the streetlights that are being considered 
for removal.  There was also a complaint about kids riding dirt bikes on Town Roads. 
 
Jennifer will contact Cartographic Associates for an update on where the new maps are. 
 
The board discussed the previous request from the Town of Franconia in regard to repairs 
at the Transfer Station.  The board previously approved the expenditure by e-mail as an 
answer was requested so the repairs could be started. 
 
The board will send an inquiry to Raymond Dionne in regard to the vacant Trustee of the 
Trust Funds position.  The board will send a thank you letter to Bruce Perlo for his time 
spent as a Trustee. 
 
MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of July 8, 2013, seconded by 
MR. STRASSER.   The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 
motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm.  
The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday July 29, 2013 at the Carolina 
Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 


